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The Preparing Bill of 
Quantity(BoQ) training were 
implemented in Rwamagana!

The WAMCAB conducted a 3-day training on December 
28-30, for The Bill of Quantity (BoQ) Preparation training 
to the project's Task Force members[1] and Field 
Collaborators[2].

This training contributes to “Output3. Operation and 
maintenance are properly implemented in model sites," 
one of the 5 outcomes of the WAMCAB, by enabling 
participants to understand the contents of the BoQ and to 
be able to examine and prepare the BoQ by themselves, 
leading to proper and efficient use of IWUOs funds. We 
hope that participants who have strengthened their skills 
through this training will be able to act as instructors in 
the future and assist IWUOs in preparing appropriate 
construction implementation plans.

During the 3-day training, the Japanese experts first 
gave a basic explanation of the BoQ, followed by an 
exercise in surveying canals in an actual field in the 
Charuhogo scheme. The training was conducted in two 
groups led by local project staff, and participants with 
experience and those who quickly understood the 
methods were seen teaching each other and cooperating 
to complete the tasks.

It is planned that in the future, the training participants 
will share and transfer their skills to IWUOs.
[1] Task Force is a group established to strengthen the vertical coordination between the 
central level and local government and the horizontal coordination between organizations 
and departments. It consists of RAB (Rwanda Agriculture and Animal Resources Development 
Board) station staff and District office staff.
[2] Field Collaborator is expected that will be employed by IWUO after the project is 
completed. Currently, they are employed on a cost-share basis between the project and the 
IWUO.


